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MESSAGE FROM CHIEF ROBERT J. LENAHAN  

As the academic year is about to come to a close, 

the University Police Department has been 

meeting with our campus partners to ensure that 

commencement activities are safe and enjoyable 

for all our graduates. Unfortunately, the recent 

tragedy during the Boston marathon has once 

again highlighted the importance of remaining 

ever vigilant, especially during mass gatherings. 

In fact, the Department of Homeland Security 

has provided guidance to law enforcement agen-

cies throughout the country, as it relates to sig-

nificant events. This guidance has been taken 

into consideration as it pertains to planning for 

this yearôs ceremony.  

As we prepare to have nearly 10,000 partici-

pants, including graduates, dignitaries, family 

and loved ones, attend the annual graduation 

ceremony the University Police Department will 

be implementing a number of security enhance-

ments, not due to any specific threat, but due to 

an overabundance of caution.  Specifically, all 

individuals entering with a bag or package will 

need to go through a bag security checkpoint. As 

a result, we encourage everyone to refrain from 

unnecessarily bringing packages and bags to the 

ceremony.  Additionally, the Kenneth P. LaValle 

Stadium will be swept prior to the ceremony by 

bomb detection dogs contracted through a pri-

vate contractor. The K-9 unit will remain on site 

throughout the day to assist in any manner pos-

sible. 

There are also a number of security precautions 

which will be implemented which will not neces-

sarily be obvious to the casual observer and for 

security reasons not necessarily revealed,  but 

will greatly contribute to the overall safety of all 

attendees.  As always, we encourage everyone 

who may see some suspicious activity or ob-

serves any unattended packages to immediately 

contact the University Police Department to 

report their observations.  

We anticipate that the enhanced security proto-

cols will minimally impact the overall festivities 

and will ensure that the day will be remembered 

as a wonderful celebration of the remarkable 

achievements of the graduates who will be hon-

ored.  

Lastly, you may have observed some of our new 

vehicles sporting a new design. This design was 

selected by our department members after a 

number of options were provided by vendors. 

Throughout the coming  

months, our entire fleet will be transitioned to 

the new design which contains some reflective 

features that allows the vehicle to be more visi-

ble to approaching motorists.   

On behalf of the entire University Police Depart-

ment, let me extend our best hopes to the future 

endeavors of our graduates and wish all others a 

healthy and happy summer. 
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EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT  

The University Police ï Office of Emergency 

Management would like to extend our congrat-

ulations to all of the 2013 graduates.  We wish 

you luck on all of your future endeavors and 

hope your time here at Stony Brook was both 

pleasant and fulfilling.  

Since our last issue we have been busy han-

dling several emergency incidents on and 

around campus.  The Universityôs first re-

sponders were called into action, along with 

several local fire departments, to a fire at the 

Stony Brook Sports Complex in early Febru-

ary.  During construction a portion of the 

building caught fire and personnel from the 

University Police Department, University Fire 

Marshals, Stony Brook Volunteer Ambulance 

Corps., and other campus departments re-

sponded swiftly and effectively.  Due to the 

efforts of campus personnel and an excellent 

response from our local volunteer partners, the 

damage was kept to a minimum and there were 

no injuries reported as a result of the fire.  

Within a week, the Office of Emergency Man-

agement and our campus partners were again 

pressed into service, this time for response and 

coordination to an unprecedented winter snow 

storm.  We are all quite familiar with the im-

pacts after ñNemoò visited Long Island in the 

second week of February.  Many areas, includ-

ing Stony Brook, saw snow amounts that 

topped 30ò in some places.  Although some 

classes were impacted, the campus quickly 

responded by deploying snow removal re-

sources to rapidly restore normal operations.  

In fact, the University was lauded for its efforts 

in an article by the Three Village Patch (http://

threevillage.patch.com/groups/opinion/p/letter-

stony-brook-university-lauded-for-response-to-

blizzard) 

As you all know, one of the major responsibili-

ties of our office is emergency communica-

tions.  Incidents such as the ones described 

above remind us of the importance of the SB 

Alert system and the need to keep contact in-

formation current.  In light of recent events on 

campus and throughout the nation, it is im-

portant to log into your SOLAR account to 

sign up for SB Alerts if you are not already 

registered or update your personal information 

such as phone numbers and email addresses 

that may have changed since you initially reg-

istered.  As a reminder, the University Police - 

Office of Emergency will always send messag-

es to the University email address 

(first.last@stonybrook.edu) and alternate email 

addresses in the SB Alert system but in certain 

situations will also include text messages.   

Please visit http://www.stonybrook.edu/

emergency/alerts.shtml for more information 

about Stony Brook Alert. 

 

Also, all members of the campus community 

are encouraged to register for the SB Guardian 

personal safety system.  SB Guardian is free 

for all students, faculty, and staff and turns 

your ordinary cellular device into a personal-

ized ñblue light phoneò in your pocket.  For 

more information or to register visit http://

www.stonybrook.edu/emergency/

guardian.html 
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Lawrence Zacarese 
Assistant Chief of Police / Director of Emergency Management 

The Office of Emergency Manage-

ment strives to keep the campus com-

munity updated on events happening 

on our campus. To stay informed 

Like us on Facebook by searching 

Stony Brook University Office of 

Emergency Management and 

follow us on Twitter under SBUEM . 

 

Winter Storm Nemo 2013 

Sports Complex Fire February 2013 
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Spring is here finally after such a cold and long 

winter and with that another semester draws 

to a close. Another class of Stony Brooks finest 

are getting ready to receive their diplomas and 

go out into the world to make their mark. We 

here at the Office of Access Control wish them 

all the best of luck in all their future endeavors. 

I hope our office has made their time here 

more convenient with the use of their Lenel 

cards for access into their dorms, labs and 

other areas where access and security are 

maintained for safety and privacy.  

On another note one of our staff here got the 

opportunity to bring into the world a future 

Stony Brook alum. We want to extend congrat-

ulations to one of our dedicated employees, 

Chris who last month was blessed with a new 

baby boy. We wish him and his wife years of 

happiness and many more bundles of joy to 

come. We are also overjoyed to have him back 

at work and moving forward with our multiple 

CCTV installations and system updates. 

Which brings me to our updates on the CCTV 

system projects. We have nearly completed the 

replacement of all the old analog cameras and 

the installations of all our new locations. 

Bringing to the University, high definition IP 

cameras have been used successfully in solving 

crimes throughout the University. They have 

also been a great tool for use during large 

events keeping us all a little safer. As we con-

tinue to grow these tools and combine them 

with other systems on campus, I feel we can 

look forward to many more years of a happy 

and safe environment for both work and edu-

cation. 

We have also been fortunate enough to be able 

to add another member to our staff this semes-

ter, we welcome Donna Skidmore to our de-

partment as a system programmer to aid both 

George and Bill as we serve the campus com-

munityôs Lenel needs. Donna will be a great 

asset to our office and has hit the ground run-

ning applying her skills to help us become even 

more efficient with our Access Control soft-

ware.  
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PARKING ENFORCEMENT  
Spring Commencement  

Main Commencement will take place on Fri-

day, May 24, 2013. All guests will be directed 

to park in South P lot or North P lot and be 

transported to LaValle Stadium via SBU Trans-

it. Anyone requiring ADA Parking is encour-

aged to display their ADA Parking Permit as 

soon as they arrive on campus. All ADA per-

mitted vehicles will be directed to the Stadium 

Parking Lot.  

Summer 2013  

If you plan on parking on campus this summer 

there are few important updates to the normal 

parking enforcement rules that you should be 

aware of. You can use the link below to connect 

you to the Transportation and Parking web 

page where this and other useful information 

can be found. 

http://www.stonybrook.edu/parking/

summer.shtml  

Summer Session 2013 Parking No-
tice  
May 25, 2013 through August 25, 

2013  
For Commuter Students  
Additional Parking for Evenings and 
Weekends  
 
For Commuter Students  
Commuter students may only park in 
the following lots free of charge for 
Summer Session 2013:  
Green  color - coded  Commuter park-
ing lots , which includes:  
North P lot  

South P lot (please see Important SBU 

Transit Service Note below)  
Parking lot North of Gym Road (west/
middle of campus)  
Color - coded Resident student park-
ing lots, which includes:  
Resident Zone 1 -  Roosevelt and Kelly 

Quads, West Apartments  
Resident Zone 2 -  Schomburg Apart-
ments  
Resident Zone 3 -  Tabler Quad parking 
lots  
Resident Zone 4 -  Roth Quad parking 
lots  
Resident Zone 5 -  Mendelsohn & H Quad 
parking lots  
Commuter students may purchase 
a Stadium premium permit for 
Summer Session 2013:  

Summer premium parking is available in 
the Kenneth P. LaValle Stadium from 
May 25, 2013 to August 25, 2013 for 
$50.00 for the entire summer session. 
Pay in person at the Bursar located at 
room 261 in the Administration Building.  
Important SBU Transit Service 
Note:  Please be advised that SBU 
Transit does not operate the Express 
Bus Route from May 25, 2013 through 
August 25, 2013  Click here for addi-
tional information on SBU Transit Ser-

vice schedules . 
 
Additional Parking for Evenings and 
Weekends  
General Information -Parking is per-
mitted in any unrestricted lot during 
evenings & weekends. Lots are gener-
ally unrestricted and available for an-
yone to park from  4: 00pm  to 7: 00am, 
Monday -Friday, and at all times Sat-
urday & Sunday unless otherwise not-

ed. Check for signs at parking lot en-

trances for restrictions.  

Please note the following: Me-
tered Parking Lots  (orange color -
coded) must be paid from 7:00am to 
7:00pm, Monday -Friday but are free 
at all other times.  

Premium Parking Lots  (brown color
-coded) all require a Premium permit. 
These lots include the following Brown 
Zones: Stadium Lot, Life Sciences 1 & 
2, Heavy Engineering, Simons Center 
and Dental School.  
 
The Administration Parking Gar-
age  is free on Saturday & Sunday.  
The following lots/parking spaces 
are restricted & enforced at all 
times:  

ADA Accessible parking spaces  
Any lot marked as "Restricted 24 Hour 
Parking", which includes:  
Faculty/Staff Lot located next to Com-
puter Center  
Faculty/Staff Lot located next to Math/
Physics Building  
Faculty/Staff Lot located on Lake Drive  
Faculty/Staff Lot located next to Student 
Health Center  
Faculty/Staff Lot located next to the Au-
tomotive Repair Facility  

Life Sciences 1 & 2, Heavy Engineering & 
Simons Center Brown Zones  
All Parking Garages (Administration, HSC 
& Hospital Parking Garages)  
 
For additional information or if you are 
in need of a parking hangtag, please 
visit: www.stonybrook.edu/parking . 

George Volz 
Parking Relations and Appeals Manager 

ACCESS CONTROL & LOCK SHOP  Donald Coleman 
Manager 

http://www.stonybrook.edu/parking/summer.shtml#commuter
http://www.stonybrook.edu/parking/summer.shtml#additional
http://www.stonybrook.edu/parking/summer.shtml#additional
http://www.stonybrook.edu/transportation/campusbus/
http://www.stonybrook.edu/transportation/campusbus/
http://www.stonybrook.edu/transportation/campusbus/
http://www.stonybrook.edu/parking
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This has been an exciting semester for 

Stony Brook University Police and the 

Community Relations Team. 

We rolled out a new presentation for Pe-

destrian Safety to compliment our Distract-

ed Driver educational program and it was 

featured at the Environmental Health and 

Safety Expo on May 1, 2013.  

We also developed a new Active Shooter 

awareness presentation and presented it at 

several important events.  Our first presen-

tation was for the Financial Aid office and 

shortly after we were honored to be able to 

give the presentation to three hundred 

members of the campus community at a 

Student Fundraiser for Sandy Hook Ele-

mentary School.   

The UUP Health and Safety Committee 

also invited us to do a lunch time workshop 

presentation for active shooter in conjunc-

tion with Dr. Jenny Hwang; covering both 

the immediate safety needs during an inci-

dent, as well as, preventive efforts and after 

event counseling.  This was written up in 

the UUP INSIGHT newsletter volume 35 ï 

May 2013. 

CPR and AED classes for various groups 

across campus have expanded and our con-

tributions to SB 101 have help expand the 

definition of wellness to include personal 

safety and awareness as an important part 

of the educational process 

When you feel safe you can focus on other 

things; you can study, think, and dream for 

the future. We are thankful to be an im-

portant part of those educational goals. 

Overall crime is down and it is a great time 

to be at Stony Brook University and to play 

a part in its mission and future.  

See you at graduation on May 24! 

Eric Olsen 
Assistant Chief of Police COMMUNITY RELATIONS  

UPD New Vehicle Design 

CRT officers PO Colella & PO Bica-Take Your Daughters & Sons to Work Day 


